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Dear Student.
Re: COVID-19 CORONAVIRUS ARRRANGEMENTS Suspension of Police Registration Services

(OVRO) London – March 2020
Due to the current worldwide situation in respect of Covid-19 Coronavirus, Police Registration Services have been suspended until further notice.  

If you have booked an appointment through our online appointment booking facility, please DO NOT attend your appointment. 
We will be sending you notification via e-mail to confirm that you do not need to attend your appointment. 

Please check your e-mails regularly and be sure to check your SPAM/JUNK mail folders on a regular basis too. 
You will not be regarded as being late to register due to this suspension of service. 

If you are travelling back to your home country before registering or reporting a change in circumstance, please ensure you have this letter or our e-mail ready to show to Border Force officials upon your re-entry to the UK.
Once the COVID-19 situation is under control and services resume, we will contact you again via e-mail to advise you of a new appointment. 

Please do not attempt to re-book or amend your existing appointment as this will complicate matters. 

The UK Home Office is aware of this suspension of Police Registration Services as it has been deemed to be in line with government guidelines as non-essential travel at this moment in time. 

For up to date information please refer to our website: www.met.police.uk (select ‘Apply to register’ then ‘Register as an overseas visitor’ which will take you to our main OVRO web page).
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